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Church revitalization, it’s a topic you have probably heard me talk about a fair amount over 
the past 6-8 months. Some may be asking the question, “Why? Aren’t we a pretty healthy 
church?” I thought I would just spend this space talking a little bit about the call of the 
church to express the love of Christ to our community. I think of Paul’s letter of Colossians 
1:9-12
“For this reason, since the day we heard about you, we have not stopped praying for you and 
asking God to fill you with the knowledge of his will through all spiritual wisdom and 
understanding. And we pray this in order that you may live a life worthy of the Lord and may 
please him in every way, bearing fruit in every good work,growing in the knowledge of God, 
being strengthened with all power according to his glorious might so that you may have 
great endurance and patience, and joyfully giving thanks to the Father, who has qualified you 
to share in the inheritance of the saints in the kingdom of light.”
Paul in writing to this church begins to pray for them that they would be in a continual 
pattern of growth. Shortly before this section, Paul is celebrating all the ways in which God is 
at work in their lives and their faith is evident all over the place. Yet even in the midst of this 
celebration of what God has done, he exhorts them to continue to grow.  He prays that they 
would be growing in knowledge, wisdom, fruit, joy, thanksgiving, power and strength.  
One reason we continue to talk about church vitality is because we know that God is not 
finished with us yet. He has us here for a reason and we have a calling to be walking in the 
kingdom of the light. We also know that while the message of the gospel never changes, the 
ways in which we present it can. For example, we know how much God moved through the 
Billy Graham crusades, and we praise the Lord for the many lives which have been 
transformed through that, however it does not seem like that model of ministry is reaching 
the generations that have followed. That is in no way an insult to Dr. Graham, but an 
acknowledgement that some of what we have done as a church might need some tweaking, 
just as Dr. Graham would be modifying the ministry he was leading if he was still alive today. 
One of the phrases typical in Presbyterian circles is this, “Reformed and always reforming.” 
This phrase pictures beautifully the goal of church revitalization, that we would celebrate 
what God has done in the past while continually striving forward for what God has next for 
our congregation.
God Bless you all
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COMMUNION 
March 3rd  1.  Howie E 

  2.  Nora S
March 10th  1.  Dave G 

  2. Derrick M
March 17th  1. Brenda W

  2. Randy C
March 24th  1. Lyle C

  2. Nora S
March 31st  1. 

  2. Dave G
1. Set up, serve, assist with cleaning
2. Assist with set up, serve, clean up
 

COUNTING

March 3rd  Howie E & Nora S
March 10th  Lynn B & Derrick M
March 17th  Brenda W & Randy C
March 24th  Lyle C & Nora S
March 31st  Howie E & 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
March 3rd  Glen F
March 10th  Cindy B
March 17th  Mark A
March 24th  Kitt C
March 31st  Jim P

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS 
March 3rd  Lynn & Andy Lesson 9
March 10th  MaryBeth & Joyce Lesson 10
March 17th  Erin & Eva Lesson 11
March 24th  Deb & Kathy Palm Sunday
March 31st  No Sunday School

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

Wendy Glynn   6th

Taylor Pelkin   6th

Jerry Reiss    7th

Jim Eastman    8th

Kathy Chapek   9th 
Cindy Brandt   12th 
Derrick McGee   14th

Tom Loomer   17th 
Patrice Sessler   19th

Eloise Pleuss    20th 
Randy Chapek   21st 
Brenda Reiss   21st 
Kim Koelzer    21st

Rob Wenzel     22nd

Cecelia Malke   26th

Bryon Boehmke   26th

Amy Kaufman   29th

David Pleuss    29th

Tom and Linda Loomer  17th 

If we missed your birthday or anniversary,
or got it wrong, please call the church office so that we 
(hopefully) don't make the same mistake in the future! 




